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2021 Jimmy Bromberg Memorial Scholarship Fund recipients (back row) with Bromberg family
members and Santa Monica High School AVID teacher Margaret Colburn, front row left.

Comments from previous Jimmy Bromberg Memorial Scholarship Fund recipients
(June 2021)

“The laptop I received in 2015 was extremely helpful in college, and I am still using
it now. I attended the University of California, Riverside and graduated in 2019 with
a BS in Psychology and minor in media/cultural studies. I am beginning my first
year at the USC Keck School of Medicine in fall 2021. Laptops are expensive, and
college is a very expensive venture so any way you can save is very helpful.”

- Viviana Velázquez

“I am now a senior at UC Santa Cruz majoring in Astrophysics. The computer I
received was very helpful for me as it allowed me to study whenever and wherever I
needed.”

- Angel Morales



“I recently graduated from the University of California Merced as a Management and
Business Economics Major with a Minor in Spanish. I am currently in the process of
beginning an internship at an investment management firm. The laptop was very
helpful and I am forever grateful as this computer has been one of the reasons that
led to my success in college. I am still using the laptop (currently sending this
email).”

- Daniel Juan

“Receiving the laptop scholarship was an immense help to my family as a
first-generation college student. I heavily relied on my laptop to complete school
work and readings. After graduating from Samohi, I went to American University
located in Washington, D.C. I majored in Sociology and graduated in 2019. I am
returning to Santa Monica and will be studying at USC to obtain my Master's in
Social Work.”

- Cynthia Cristobal

“I am currently an incoming junior at Northwestern University studying Computer
Science. The computer I received was very useful, and I'm still using it now. I
would definitely recommend students apply for this scholarship.”

- Yabi Ayala

“I graduated from Loyola Marymount University in May of 2020 with a bachelor’s degree in
Entrepreneurship. I have begun taking real estate classes in hopes to become a real estate agent. I was
awarded the laptop scholarship with my older sister Jasmine. While we both attended Santa Monica
College, we equally shared the laptop and made a schedule for the laptop use. I would definitely
recommend other students apply because having a laptop in college is a necessity but they can be very
expensive.”

- Briana Rodriguez


